
SELECTMEN’S MEETING– February 1, 2024 
 

Present:   Margo Connors, Richard Bielefield, Chris Ellms                 

     Jennifer Gaudette 

 

Guests:   None 

 

Budget Hearing Date: February 5th, 2024 @ 6:00 pm. 

 

The Select Board worked on the 2024 Budget.  The board has received one petitioned Warrant 

Article as of today.  It will be added to the warrant. Final date for petition articles is February 6th. 

 

MARGO CONNORS will follow up with North Country council on the status of the HOP Grant 

and when to expect those monies to be paid. 

 

Jennifer noted that Road Agent Doug Glover is getting additional financing information on the 

purchase of a new building and grounds truck. 

 

The board reviewed the elderly exemption criteria.  Jennifer contacted DRA and NHMA and 

both recommended looking at other towns in Grafton to see what their options are.  The board 

will increase both the exemptions and the qualifying amounts for income and assets. 

 

The board reviewed each department and made changes as needed. 

 

With no more business before the Board, CHRIS ELLMS made a motion to adjourn, seconded 

by RICHARD BIELEFIELD the meeting was adjourned at 7:00 PM. The next regular scheduled 

meeting is Monday February 5, 2024, at 5:00pm. at the Crapo Building to be followed by the 

2024 Budget Hearing at 6:00pm, 

 

Respectfully submitted: 

 

Jennifer Gaudette 

Administrative Assistant 


